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Recently, I took several rides across northern Utah. Some were to attend grandchildren’s football
games, one was a great fishing trip with friends, and another was to attend a concert that took me
back to my teenage years. These trips, while certainly unrelated, all had two things in common. The
first was that we spent quality time with the people we love. I cannot overstate the importance of
such a seemingly simple thing. The second thing these trips all had in common was the fall scenery.
WOW, just WOW! I have lived here all my life, and I cannot remember an autumn with such varied and
vivid colors. I hope that each of you had an opportunity to enjoy nature’s colorful pageant as I did. I
can only guess, but I believe this beautiful phenomenon was due to the abundance of water we were
blessed with this past winter. I had no idea that such a wet winter would affect all the other seasons
like it did. It was truly amazing, and as winter slowly approaches, I hope it will be another wet one! 

November brings an election. This year, the election was moved to November 21st instead of
November 7th due to the fact that Congressman Chris Stewart resigned, requiring a special election
to replace him. This change allows the state to replace him quickly while also saving money by
combining the special election with the municipal elections. Elections are expensive and I was glad to
see the state step up and adjust the date to save money. Pleasant View has 3 City Council positions
open this year and I encourage you to cast your ballot. It is not the most exciting, high-profile election
like next year will be, but it is very important because the city government affects you every single
day.

Another very important issue that will be on your ballot is the bond to enhance the Weber County
Justice Center. In short, the Jail needs expansion to house an ever-increasing number of inmates. The
population has increased and unfortunately, crime has also increased. I personally believe that this is
a much-needed expansion to help slow down the revolving door and help increase safety and security
for the public. Please take the time to educate yourselves on this important subject. Weber County
Sheriff’s Office has published much about why this is needed. You can find a lot of great information
on their website. This is certainly a key aspect of the role of government.
 Just my yearly reminder, from November 15 through March 15, it is unlawful for any person to park a
motor vehicle, recreational vehicle, trailer, any other vehicle, or object of any kind, on any public
street or right of way while snowplows are operating or while streets are snow or ice covered. (PV
ORD. 1.16.030) 

Speaking of snow, please be careful driving this winter. As great of a job as our Public Works
employees do removing snow, sometimes Mother Nature can really put down the white stuff and we
do live on the side of a mountain. BE SAFE! 

At this season of Thanksgiving, I’m thankful for the opportunity to represent each of you, I’m thankful
for all you do, and I’m thankful for you being good neighbors. I am committed to doing whatever it
takes to ensure that Pleasant View remains the best place to not only grow up, but the best place to
grow old.
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Winter parking reminderWinter parking reminder
Remember, from November 15 through March 15,

it is unlawful for any person to park a motor
vehicle, recreational vehicle, trailer, any other

vehicle, or object of any kind, on any public street
or right of way while snow plows are operating or

while streets are snow or ice covered. It is also
unlawful to throw snow into the street. 

The plows need to be able to do their job and clear
the streets. Citations may be issued for failure to
comply with these important safety regulations.

Thank you for your cooperation. 

pumpkin palooza thank youpumpkin palooza thank you
The city's Pumpkin Palooza was a great success! So many from our
city and surrounding communities came and enjoyed a wonderful

day filled with games, candy, great food, and lots of fun!! 

We want to thank our community sponsors for supporting this
event:

-Smith and Edwards
-Lee's Marketplace North Ogden

-Straw Market Pleasant View

We also want to thank our city's youth council, city staff, mayor, and
city council for their support in helping make these events happen!!

We couldn't do it without all of you! We look forward to another
amazing season next year! 


